



Dear parents and carers

We have finally reached the end of term and I am writing to say a huge thank you all for your support in this challenging year. My staff have all been incredible and I want to say a massive thank you to them for their dedication to the school and to the children. Despite the school closures and the periods of self-isolation, the children have achieved so well this term. Camden have advised schools to wait until the end of the summer holiday to carry out a risk assessment. We will send you a copy of our updated risk assessment at the end of August. This will tell you what restrictions we will need to keep in place to reduce the transmission in the school of Covid-19. Based on our risk assessment, we will be able to decide, for example, whether we need to keep in place a staggered start and end to the day and whether we can run after school clubs.

The DFE have asked schools to continue to contact trace until Wednesday 28 July. If your child at Kingsgate tests positive using a PCR test before midnight on Tuesday 27 July, please let us know via the school website.

If you still need to buy school uniform, you can order and pay online via our website. The office staff will process orders on 1st September.

I hope that you have a good summer break. Once more, we are so lucky to have parents and carers who are so appreciative of the work we do. Above all, we appreciate so much that you send your children to our school. We will always do our absolute best to give them the best education possible.

Warmest wishes Liz Hayward Headteacher

Year 2 children planted this beautiful sunflower in our playground.



Thank you! We all loved watching it grow!

Important dates for your diary...

Wednesday 1st September: staff training INSET day SCHOOL CLOSED

Thursday 2nd September: staff training INSET day SCHOOL CLOSED

Friday 3rd September: first day of autumn term, children return to school

(different start days for children in Reception and Nursery)

Monday 27th September: staff training INSET day SCHOOL CLOSED

18 & 20 October—Parent teacher meetings after school (via phone calls)

Monday 25th October to Friday 29th October— School closed for half term

Attendance

Please make sure that your children attend school every day. You should not take your children out of school before the end of term unless you have written permission from the headteacher.

Extended leave from school

Please note that we do not give permission for children to be out of school at the end of Summer term, or the beginning of Autumn term.

Kingsgate Primary School September 2021 Staff list

Class 2020-21	Teacher 2020-21	Class 2021-22	Teacher 2021-22
Reception Elm	Jenny Mathew	Y1 Cherry	Emily Cade
Reception Hawthorn	Bryony Spaxman	Y1 Briar	Jenny Mathew
Reception Apple	Dafni Makaltsi	Y1 Bramble	Shereen Gordon
Y1 Briar	Jenny Hurst	Y2 Honeysuckle	Thalia Vlachou
Y1 Cherry	Thalia Vlachou	Y2 Hazel	Marine Ibouillie
Y1 Bramble	Rebecca Batchelor	Y2 Ash	Olivia Holliday
Y2 Honeysuckle	Kim Evans	Y3 Mulberry	Jamie-Lee Graham
Y2 Ash	Olivia Holliday	Y3 Plane	Tatiana Mulhern
Y2 Hazel	Marine Ibouillie	Y3 Peach	Emma Dwan
Y3 Peach	Emily Cade	Y4 Oak	Claudia Simons
Y3 Mulberry	Jamie-Lee Graham	Y4 Rosewood	Becky Donkin
Y3 Plane	Tatiana Mulhern	Y4 Plum	Alex Connock
Y4 Rosewood	Mathew Price	Y5 Rowan	Claire McGrath
Y4 Oak	Claudia Simons	Y5 Cypress	Katie Baker
Y4 Plum	Alex Connock	Y5 Willow	Jack Lewis
Y5 Rowan	Claire McGrath	Y6 Lime	Mike Ford
Y5 Willow	Mariama Osman	Y6 Sycamore	Mariama Osman
Y5 Maple	Karen Benghiat	Y6 Tamarisk	Richard Halliday
Y5 Cypress	Katie Baker	Y6 Olive	Monica Ortega